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SANEX

BROMONE

95% TECHNICAL

FOR USE IN MANUFACTURING,
AND FORMULATING

GUARANTEE:

BROMADIOLONE          95%

REGISTRATION NO. 22152
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

DANGER          POISON

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

NET CONTENTS:

MANUFACTURED BY:
SANEX INC.

5100 TIMBERLEA BLVD. 
MISSISSAUGA, ONTARIO

L4W 2S5

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

To be used only in the manufacture of a rodenticide baits which



are registered under the Pest Control Products Act.  These
products may only be used for the control of House Mice (Mus
musculus), the Norway Rat (Rattus norvegicus), and the Roof Rat
(R. rattus).

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  KEEP AWAY FROM HUMANS DOMESTIC
ANIMALS AND PETS.  Harmful if swallowed or absorbed through the
skin.  This product can be absorbed through the skin and it
should be handled with appropriate protective gloves.  This
product is toxic to wildlife.  The use of anticoagulant
formulations can pose a significant hazard to predatory mammals
and birds through secondary poisoning.  Do not contaminate water
by cleaning equipment or disposal of wastes.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

If swallowed by humans, domestic animals, or pets, this material
may reduce the clotting ability of the blood and cause bleeding.

FIRST AID:

Do not get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing.  In case of contact
with eyes flush with potable water for a minimum of 15 minutes. 
In case of contact with skin wash with soap and water and rinse
with clean fresh water for a minimum of 15 minutes.  In case of
ingestion, Vitamin K1 in the form of intervenous, intramuscular
or subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

DISPOSAL:

Empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to the
formulation tank in the mixing vessels.  Follow provincial
requirements for any additional cleaning of the container prior
to its disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further
use.  Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.  For information on the disposal of unused,
unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional
office of Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe



conditions.

Read technical data bulletin for details on spills, protective
equipment, and health precautions.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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